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March 17, 2021
Dear FSIPP Sponsors and Potential Sponsors:

We are grateful for your support throughout the years and understand that times are tough, but would like to encourage continued and future support for our Society. In the recent and proposed CMS revisions for coverage of pain procedures FSIPP and ASIPP were the only societies acting on behalf of the pain community for continued coverage.  

Based on the Cures Act to provide uniformity and transparency, new local coverage determinations (LCDs) are being established. Consequently, a CMS Pain Task Force was created, which has had multijurisdictional expert committee hearings for continued coverage in March of 2019 for Cement Augmentation, in May 2020 for Facet Joint Injection/Ablation and Epidural interventions in February 2021. 

The CMS proposed LCD for Cement Augmentation was very restrictive making it almost impossible for patient to get access to this treatment.  The FSIPP CAC representative argued fervently for continued coverage in the multijurisdictional meeting.  The CMDs thought her testimony and literature review was “…very compelling.”  The public comments for this meeting are published on the CMS website. In the end, the revised CMS LCD is favorable to the patient and procedure.  

As a result of the May 2020 meeting on Facet Joint Injection and Ablation, Medicare released a proposed LCD for these procedures.  FSIPP and ASIPP provided 90% of the comments on the recently released comment transmittal, also available on the CMS website.  While we did not get all of the edits and changes we requested, we were able to accomplish many changes favorable to physicians and patients.  No other society or association either provided comment or testimony.  Florida SIPP was complimented by ASIPP for “…providing the best comments of all states.”  We will receive more information on the status of Epidurals in the coming year.  

Meredith Loveless, MD, Medicare CGS Medical Director, and Leslie Stevens, Medicare Medical Director of First Coast and Novitas Solutions Medical Affairs, will be speaking at our FSIPP Annual Meeting, educating our physicians on coverage determinations.  

We are aware that all of our sponsors work ardently in research and development and are making great clinical and technical advances in the specialty of pain.  We appreciate this effort and invite you to bring your company to the FSIPP Annual Meeting in August 2021 (see FSIPP website).  We also encourage future financial support, as we cannot fight and win these battles without resources.  What good are great medications and procedures that have no coverage?  

We look forward to your continued support.  If you have not already confirmed attendance and/or support at our annual meeting, please do so ASAP.  Our prospectus is attached and our team can be reached anytime at:  Mandy@Mantrameetings.com.
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